#### Dr Phillip Lee MP's Monthly Newsletter



Issue 69 - June 2018

# **RMA Sandhurst Freedom March**



**RMA Sandhurst on parade** 

On 23rd June, The Royal Military Academy (RMA Sandhurst) completed the freedom march through the town along Yorktown Road before a parade and inspection at the Memorial Park.

The march took place just a week before Armed Forces Day on 30th June. Dr Lee, who was in attendance, said:

"It was a real pleasure to be part of a wonderful community celebration today to mark the Royal Military Academy being granted the freedom of Sandhurst. Congratulations to everyone involved."

# **Bracknell Fire Fighters Receive Community Award**



Dr Lee with Dave and Nikki Richards, who collected an award on behalf of the Bracknell Fire Fighters' Charity

Bracknell plays host to a number of exceptional charities. Dr Lee was fortunate enough to formally recognise one of these at the recent Atul Pathak Community Awards, which took place on the Terrace Pavilion at the Houses of Parliament.

Presenting the award to Nikki and Dave Richards, who collected it on behalf of the Fire Fighters' Charity, Phillip said:

"I am very pleased to present this award to such a worthy recipient. Thank you, on behalf of the residents of Bracknell and the surrounding area."

The Fire Fighters' Charity has supported our community for over 75 years and offers a range of services to eligible recipients, including nursing services, advice and support, mental health and rehabilitation. Find out more about their work <u>here</u>.

# **Bracknell Samaritans Run**





Dr Lee with runners and presenting medals and prizes

On 30th June, Phillip attended the 2018 Bracknell Samaritans Run, which raised thousands of pounds for the local Samaritans and the fantastic work they do to help people in their hours of need.

On a scorchingly hot day, runners of all ages and abilities tackled either the 5 or 10 km routes, and there was even a 'teddy bear' run for kids. Phillip was privileged to hand out medals and prizes to participants. He said:

"I was delighted to attend the 5k/10k run in aid of Bracknell Samaritans, a much valued charity. The run was kindly hosted by Easthampstead Park School and with the support of the Easthampstead Rotary Club. Congratulations to all involved in organising such a successful event. Maybe next year I'll consider running!"

Contact the Samaritans: 01344 455556 (local call charges apply)

National number: 116 123 (free to call)

https://www.samaritans.org/branches/samaritans-bracknell-wokingham-ascot-and-districts

## **Visiting Meadow Vale Primary School**



With pupils from Meadow Vale Primary School, and Head Teacher, Mrs Parsons

Meadow Vale Primary recently played host to its local MP, Dr Phillip Lee.

During his time as the MP for Bracknell, Dr Lee has visited every school in the constituency, talking to pupils in particular about his role in Parliament and in the local community. He said of the visit:

"Thank you to Meadow Vale Primary School for being such great hosts. It is always a privilege to visit local schools and meet our future leaders!"

## **GDPR** comes into effect

On 25 May, the General Data Protection Regulation came into effect. This has a direct impact on the way your MP is allowed to communicate with you. Please read our updated Privacy Notice <u>here</u>.











Copyright © 2018 Dr Phillip Lee MP, All rights reserved.

Monthly Newsletter

#### Our mailing address is:

Dr Phillip Lee MP House of Commons London SW1A 0AA

Want to change how you receive these emails?
You can <u>update your preferences</u> or <u>unsubscribe from this list</u>